# THE CONNECTOR

THE NEWSLETTER OF THE AEROGUIDANCE SOCIETY

Editor: Ralph Jackson

Volume 7, Number 1

February, 1975

## AGS ANNUAL MEETING

The annual election of officers will be held at the next meeting, Tuesday evening, February 11. The nominating committee, composed of Bob Noll, Hank Farrell, and Ralph Jackson will present the following nominees:

President: Stan Bogaczyk

Vice President: Bob Jennings Secretary: Terry Terrenoire

Treasurer: Bob Jaynes

Board Member at Large: Dick Allen

During the election, nominations will be accepted from the floor.

THE PREZ SEZ: Art Riegal

### Thanks to 1974 Board members

Since this is my last message to you as President, I would like to take this opportunity to thank all of the officers and board members who worked with me to make this past year one of the most successful years in the history of the club. There were some trying times, but through it all we hung together and for this I say thank you.

#### Review of 1974

Our expenditures were greater than any other administration, with the exception of the year our present field was purchased. This was due to the purchase of our new mower, permanent setup of our storage trailer and grading and seeding of the Hodges site.

On the plus side, with some luck and repeated negotiations, we recovered the full cost of our old storage building. We also received some income from a flying demonstration and realized some profit from the 1974 annual dinner. The 1974 Pattern and Scale contest made 2 1/2 times as much profit as any previous contest and resulted in doubling the money in our new field account. This is a record that we can be proud of and it should serve as a goal for future administrations to shoot at.

## PROGRAM FOR FEBRUARY MEETING

The program for the February 11 meeting will be presented by Mr. Frank Hogg, a member of the ARCS Club of Syracuse. His subject will be R/C Helicopters. You may recall that Frank gave a flying demonstration of his Helicopter at our contest in July. This program is a reciprocal action on Frank's part in return for a program for the Syracuse club presented by Bob Noll and Ralph Jackson a few months ago.

## 1975 Dues

This is a reminder that the 1975 dues must be paid prior to the Annual Meeting on February 11 in order to be eligible to vote in the election. Please send your check (\$25) to:

Mr. Bob Arnold Star Route Box 90 Glen Aubrey, New York 13777

## NUT CLUB AWARDS: Myron Cary

Will all members eligible for Around the Year (Nut Club) awards this year please contact Myron Cary so that certificates and awards may be prepared. Eligibility is determined through achieving a flight of duration at least one minute in each of 12 consecutive months prior to the annual Dinner.

If you qualify call Myron at 785-0920

Annual Dinner: Dick Allen

The Annual Club Dinner will be held at King Arthur's Restaurant on Washington Avenue in Endicott on Saturday evening, March 8. Invite your R/C friends and come enjoy the evening. The schedule is:

6:00 - 7:00pm Social Hour (Cash Bar)

7:00 pm sharp: Dinner

8:00 pm Speaker and awards

9:00 pm Dancing to the music of the Now and Then band

A special attraction of the evening will be a talk by Dave Fox, the famous pilot from the Old Rhinebeck Airdrome.

Cost for the evening is \$22 per couple (\$11 single)
Juniors \$16 per couple (\$8 single)

The price includes Dinner, Band, tax and tip.

For reservations send a check made out to the Aeroguidance Society, Inc by February 28 to:

> Dick Allen 266 Ridgefield Road Endicott, New York 13760